DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 12th June 2012 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Hare, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith ,County Cllr. Rae Leighton & District Cllr B Slater.  In attendance were 3 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
06.01
APOLOGIES.  Apologies for absence received from Cllr Leggate .
06.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest. Cllr Butler would not comment on Emmerdale Farm due to friendship with owner.
06.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, with one small change, the minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. Accounts with auditors BDO would be discussed under finance.
06.04
PLANNING.


1. Oak Cottage, The Street. Extension & dormer window – Granted by SCDC.


2. Emmerdale Farm Shop, Westleton Rd. Erection of 3 wind turbines. Cllr Reeve reported that he had discussions with the applicant Mr Thickitt who is in the processing of arranging a move of the proposed turbines to the rear of the house on the site & further away from the road. However the council had to consider the application before them. Councillors did not object to the wind turbines but objected to their current proposed location but would support a move further away from the road at the rear of the house.

3. The chairman reported that Hopkins Homes had written to the council re four areas of land, 2 in The Street, 1 in Priory Lane and the Glebe field that had been previously considered for housing development. They asked the council for its current views. After a discussion the council felt that due to possible changes in future planning, review of the village envelope & outstanding Village Hall issues, it was unable to give a view at this time.

06.05
FINANCE 

1. A summary of accounts was presented to the council & approved

2. Payment of £120 Village Hall rental for 2011/12 was approved.

3. Auditors BDO had returned council accounts as “in error” stating an asset valuation increase should not have been declared. Under a new ruling all fixed assets should remain fixed at last years valuation. A fine of £30 was levied. Cllr Reeve was unhappy with this situation as it lead to two valuations, one for audit and a second true valuation for insurance. He was however assured that this was normal business practice.

06.06
 CONSERVATION AREA APPRAISAL. There is no update at this stage. The requested inclusion of the Coronation Square has yet to happen.
06.07
CHARITABLE DONATIONS. The draft policy on donations proposed by Cllr Leggate was accepted with one change, that recipients should be chosen at the Feb meeting. 
06.08
SUFFOLK COASTAL & HEATHS SURVEY. Cllr Hare agreed to complete this survey as it mainly related to the Sizewell development.
06.09
VILLAGE PLAN UPDATE. Cllr Coates-Smith reported that the committee were currently looking at the physical limits boundary. He had written to SCDC who agreed that there was a possibility of extending it to an area around the Station but not elsewhere in the parish. He reported that after 2 Cllrs had expressed concerns, he agreed that committee members should be required to “declare an interest” on planning matter should such a situation arise. He stated that the committee’s conclusions would be put to a village meeting at a later stage.
06.10
COFFEE MORNING. Tasks were allocated for the Parish Council sponsored coffee morning on 14th July in aid of the Air Ambulance. 
06.11
PROGRESS REPORTS.

Cllr Reeves updated the council on matter at the Village Hall AGM & gave details of the result of their village survey, which are on display in the Hall.

Cllr Hare reported on a meeting of the SPLG where warnings were made that promises made at Hinkley Point, which is 2 years in advance of Sizewell, often did not materialize.

Cllr Loveridge reported that mud problems on the A12 footpath south of Lymballs Lane had not been resolved. Cllrs agreed that verge cutting this year had been poor. Highways to be contacted.

Cllr. Rae Leighton gave details of a new Code of Conduct for councils.

Cllr B Slater also gave details of the SPLG meeting & stated that Parish Councils need to get more involved.

06.12
CLERKS REPORT. 

1. Radio Castle asked if any Cllrs would like to visit prior to their opening of an internet radio station. There were no takers

2. EDF had been contacted re fence opposite church. Clerk to re-contact as no progress.


3. Clerk reported re repeater sign and speed checks. A Job number had been issued  and they would only contact if there was a problem.

06.13
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Cllr Smith pointed out the poor state of the phone box. Chairman will confer with BT.
Cllr Alexander stated the village pump needed attention. Volunteers would be sought. 
06.14
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 10thth July 2012 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 8.56pm.
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